
Minutes of the Full Council Meeting held at 7.00 pm, 16th March 2009, at Gwaelod y Garth Village Hall
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 

Penri Williams, Stewart McKay, Lindsay Davies, Mike Jones, 




Stuart Thomas, Sandie Rosser, Gill Rees, Jim Prosser,





Eric Priday & Sheila Dafis  
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:

Sara Pickard, John Harrison & Caroline O’Connor


County Councillor:
Craig Williams (Pentyrch/Gwaelod)
180
Police Matters
PC Paul Tebbutt & PCSO Liam Davies were in attendance, with PC Tebbutt having changed his shift so that he could attend.  He advised the meeting that the following crimes had occurred since the beginning of January until the present time:

Pentyrch there had been 3 x damage to motor vehicles, 2 x criminal damage, 1 burglary, 1 theft, 1 theft from a motor vehicle, 1 instance of harassment and a fraud.
Gwaelod y Garth there had been 3 x damage to motor vehicles and 1 domestic incident resulting in a criminal damage and a public order offence.

Creigiau there had been 5 x damage to motor vehicles, 1 shed burglary and 1 attempted shed burglary, 1 theft, 1 arrest for excess alcohol and 1 burglary at Junction 33 of the M4.

PC Tebbutt went on to advise that he had attended his first PACT meeting in Creigiau where the main issues were to improve communications within the Community and with the Police and lighting at the Creigiau Recreation ground.  The next PACT meeting at Creigiau is on the 12th May 2009.  
The Chairman, Cllr Penri Williams asked the officer if he wished to contribute to the Community Link and PC Tebbutt advised that he would telephone the following day with his contribution.

PC Tebbutt went on to advise that at a recent meeting with Neighbourhood Watch in Pentyrch it was agreed to combine the next Pentyrch PACT meeting with Neighbourhood Watch.  This meeting will take place at 8pm on Wednesday 8th April at the Kings Arms PH.  PC Tebbutt informed the meeting that the Farm Watch scheme was on-going and thanked the Council for the notices that had been put up on the Garth Mountain.
Cllr Thomas advised that he had raised the point at the PACT meeting that whilst the PCC had no objection to the lighting at Creigiau Recreation ground, it may well be that either CRAMC or CCC Youth Services may need to obtain planning consent.  A further issue at the PACT meeting had been litter, insofar as there were insufficient litter bins and some were inappropriately placed.  County Councillor, Delme Bowen, had agreed to request more litter bins from CCC and had also asked that the PCC support by making a similar written request to CCC.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Jones queried whether the PCC was going to complain to the Chief Constable about the re-organisation of the neighbourhood policing team.  PC Tebbutt said that a presentation had been made to Radyr & Morganstown CC, and that Helena Fox, the Clerk, had notes of the Chief Constables plans which the PCC could request.  Cllr Priday felt that any action should wait until that information was examined.  Cllr Thomas pointed out that the changes allowed for a team of dedicated officers to focus in on problems and this could work to the advantage of the Community.  A discussion ensued and it was agreed that contact be made with Helena Fox in the first instance.  Cllr Jones wanted it noted that he wanted a letter sent to the Chief Constable.  Clerk to arrange

The Chairman thanked the officers for their attendance.

181
Public Session

There was one member of the public present but he did not make a contribution
182
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

There were no matters arising from the public session.
183
Minutes of the full Council meeting held on 19th January 2008
The minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting.
184
Matters arising 
Paragraph 163 
Cllr Davies referred to the pot-holes and wondered what progress Cty Cllr Craig Williams had made.  The Chairman suggested that she make a request for details to the Clerk for him to enquire.  Clerk to arrange
Paragraph 165 (Paragraph 157)

Cllr Jones felt that the planning applications were being rushed.  Cllr Priday disagreed and Cllr Davies argued that the issue had already been dealt with.  The Chairman, Cllr Williams, said that if Cllr Jones was still dissatisfied then Cllr Jones should prepare a resolution to put to the Council for a discussion and a decision.

Cllr Jones asked what Cllr Williams had taken to the meeting with the CCC regarding Traffic Management.  Cllr Williams pointed out that this was reported under the meeting of the 16th February and he would deal with that at the appropriate juncture.

185
Minutes of the full Council meeting held on 16th February 2008

The minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting.

186
Matters Arising

Paragraph 174
Cllr Jones raised the issue of the Cllr Williams’ attendance at a preliminary meeting with CCC and pointed out that he and Cllr Harrison had had a similar meeting with Mark Foweraker CCC (Highways) four years previously.
187
Minutes of the Museum Sub-Committee Meeting held on the 23rd February 2009.

The minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting.

188
Matters Arising

Councillors were asked if they were happy with the transfer of the £500 reserved for this financial year over to the next financial year.  It was proposed by Cllr Rees, seconded by Cllr Davies and agreed that this would occur.
Cllr Thomas referred to items of Creigiau Pottery being advertised for sale on eBay, which had not attracted any offers.  He wondered if the Clerk could write to the sellers asking them to donate the items to the Museum.  Cllr Williams posed the question whether the Council should consider making small purchases and Cllr Rosser proposed, seconded by Cllr Priday that the Clerk should put aside a sum of up to £100 to purchase such items.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Priday felt that items needed to be displayed more widely at events such as the Open Gardens, Creigiau Carnival and the Horticultural Show but obviously this needed to be achieved securely.

189
Minutes of the Standing Orders Sub-Committee Meeting held on the 2nd March 2009.
The minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting.

190
Matters Arising

Paragraph 179.1

With regards to the recommendations contained under paragraph 179, Cllr Thomas pointed out that the first recommendation would only work if any subsequent changes were only minor.  Cllr Davies agreed and the recommendation was agreed unanimously.
Paragraph 179.2

Cllr Thomas pointed out that there was some numbering issues that needed putting right before the orders were ready to be published.  He stressed that the wording would not be changed just the numbering.  Cllr Jones accepted the Standing Orders guardedly but was unsure about paragraph 178 ‘Consideration of Changes to the Standing Orders’.  Cllr Priday proposed acceptance of the Standing Orders and Cllr Rees seconded the proposal.  Cllr Jones requested more time to consider the draft Standing Orders and wanted his concerns noted.  Cllr Williams stated that Cllr Jones’ considerations had been considered previously and Cllr Davies agreed that a decision, on certain aspects raised by Cllr Jones, had been made at a previous meeting.  The vote on the proposal by Cllr Priday was made and all agreed to accept the draft Standing Orders, except Cllr Jones.
191
Community Link
The Chairman confirmed that, although the closing date for entries for the Spring Community Link/Cwlwm Bro was 9th March 2009, he had extended the deadline to Tuesday 17th March 2009. 
192
Clerk’s Report
192.1
Outstanding Matters from May 2008 Meeting.
a) The drop kerb on Tynant Road, Creigiau should now be considered as finalised.

b) The bus seat in Gwaelod y Garth was still a current topic in the village and Cllr Rosser suggested that the Clerk should write to Mark Stevenson, the Barrister representing the landowner, and not Stephen Ham CCC (Legal Services).  The Chairman felt that this was not appropriate and Cllr Priday suggested that the Clerk write to Kate Berry CCC (Legal Services) asking her to approach Mark Stevenson.  The Chairman felt that the Clerk should discuss the matter with Norma Proctor in order to keep himself fully in the picture.  Clerk to arrange
c) The street lighting on Tynant Road was now finalised as lighting had recently been installed by CCC.

d) The Rest Centre was still on-going and no planning application had yet been submitted.  The Chairman advised the meeting that the application form was being completed but there was concern that it was not the right time to make the application.  Cllr Rees asked that it remain in the forefront of the PCC mind and stated she would like to see the application made within the next two months.  Clerk to arrange
e) The agreement with CRAMC would be dealt with at Item 4 on the Clerk’s report.

f) In relation to Fairmeadow Fields, the Clerk was asked to get more information in respect of tree planting that could be undertaken.  Cllr Priday suggested that the Clerk seek the input of the Fairmeadow Residents Association by writing to advise them of options being considered.  Clerk to arrange
g) The issue of the replacement chevrons on Heol Pant y Gored was noted.
h) The possible introduction of colour printing of the Community Link would not be pursued and the item was finalised.
i) The consideration of a change of venue for the meetings would also not be pursued and this item was also finalised.
j) In relation to the footpath around Creigiau Recreation ground Cllr Thomas queried whether advice/planning consent was needed in respect of the placing of the footpath.  Cllr McKay asked that the Clerk look into the issue and seek the advice of the planning department at CCC.  Clerk to arrange 

Cllr Jones queried whether the footpath crossed Creigiau Travel land.  Cllr Thomas immediately declared an interest and temporarily left the meeting.  Cllr Jones suggested that the Clerk write to Creigiau Travel to ask about keeping the strip of land between the entrance to Creigiau Travel and the lane at the rear of the Terrace.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange 

Cllr Jones also asked if whether additional lighting and washing facilities had been granted for Creigiau Travel.  Cllr Williams advised him that CCC had received the observations of the PCC but it was up to CCC whether they acted upon those observations.  Cllr Jones asked that feedback be sought from CCC in relation to the conditions attached to the granting of the planning permission for Creigiau Travel.  Clerk to arrange
192.2 
Buckingham Palace Garden Party 14th July 2009.
The information was received by the Councillors.
192.3
Pentyrch WI Letter.
In reply to a letter from the Pentyrch WI, the Clerk had given details of the Christmas Trees provided by the Council in the three villages. Lighting of the Christmas trees was provided by the owners of the premises.  The Council approved the actions taken by the Clerk.
192.4
CRAMC response to PCC stance on MoU
In relation to the response from CRAMC in respect of the MoU the Chairman, Cllr Williams expressed that he was happy with the recommendation made by the Clerk.  Cllr Thomas urged caution stating that the MoU carried conditions which needed to be safeguarded.  He also pointed out that CRAMC do not own the land but are there to manage it and this needs to be borne in mind until the status of CRAMC changes.  Cllr Priday suggested that each Councillor be supplied with a copy of the MoU for the next meeting.  Cllr Williams felt that the PCC should support CRAMC and that it was unnecessary to put the matter off to the next meeting.  There was a general discussion about this issue.  Cllr Jones suggested that two Creigiau Councillors meet with CRAMC to discuss the issue.  Cllr Williams pointed out that the change requested by CRAMC was to reduce the time between reviews of the Memorandum of Understanding and was not a significant change.  Cllr Priday agreed and proposed that this should occur.  He was seconded by Cllr Williams and the counter-proposal made by CRAMC was accepted.  Clerk to arrange
192.5
Grants

The following grants from within the Community were considered:
a) Matthew Smith’s application was considered at length by the Councillors who considered it a worthy proposal but ultimately the money available through the grants is there to support people and organisations within this Community Council area and on that basis this application did not succeed.  The Clerk was asked to write to Mr Smith explaining the rationale behind the Council’s refusal of a grant and also wishing him well in his endeavours.  Clerk to arrange
b) The application from the 2nd Creigiau Brownies and the 1st Creigiau Rainbow was successful and a grant of £100 was awarded.  Clerk to arrange
c) The application from Pentyrch Neighbourhood Watch was keenly debated and it was agreed that a grant of £50 be awarded.  Clerk to arrange
In view of the fact that there had only been £150 left in the Grants budget the remaining grants applications that had been received from outside the Community were unsuccessful.
192.6
Building Sub-Committee Meeting 23rd March 2009

Councillors agreed the recommendation of the Clerk and the meeting scheduled for 23rd March 2009 was therefore cancelled.
192.7
Pentyrch Open Gardens

Councillors agreed with the recommendation of the Clerk to take out a £50 advert with the Pentyrch Open Gardens programme as in previous years.  Clerk to arrange
193
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £9,941.55p and receipts of £1,239.73p were recorded for January & February 2009.  These were accepted.
194
Planning Applications
There were 4 planning applications to consider:
a) 09/00248/W ~ No adverse comments.  Cllr Jones wished it to be noted that he abstained.
b) 09/00259/W ~ This application attracted a general debate and Councillors noted that the residential care home is shown to have changed from ‘People First’ to ‘RCT’.  It was also of concern that the nature of the premises may have changed to something more secure and contentious.  Cllr Williams also felt that it was a development in open countryside and possibly outside the village envelope.  The Clerk was asked to object on these grounds but also seek further information about the premises.  Clerk to arrange
c) 09/00251/W ~ Cllr Davies declared an interest and left the room.  Cllr Jones pointed out that there should be at least 25% of the garden remaining and this is in accord with advice received from the North-west Conservation Group.  It was agreed that the Clerk would raise this issue with Development Control.  Clerk to arrange
d) 09/00316/W ~ There were no adverse comments as the proposal was within the conservation area and was in keeping with the requirements.  
195
Correspondence

Cllr Jones referred to his email dated 21st January 2009 stating that he did not say that he had ‘no adverse comments’ in respect of the planning applications; he had said that it appeared to him ‘that no planning problems existed’.  He felt that this was different.  He went on to express his concern at the size of some of the extensions and on a general point felt that planning application considerations were rushed through.  He wanted CCC to pick up on our observations and comments.  Cllr Dafis agreed and Cllr McKay said that the main responsibility lies with CCC who could choose to ignore or act upon PCC observations.  Cllr Thomas advised that he had recently attended a planning meeting at CCC and observed PCC comments being given full attention by the Planning committee.  Cllr Davies queried what advice was available for Community Councillors in respect of planning grounds and Cllr Jones advised that CCC did have a leaflet.  It was decided that the Clerk would enquire as to what information is available for Councillors.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Davies referred to an email that she had sent to Cty Cllr Craig Williams which she had copied to the Clerk in relation to her ideas with regard to the Neighbourhood Renewal Schemes Programme.  She asked that the Clerk circulate her ideas to other Councillors.  Clerk to arrange
In relation to the correspondence received from Jennifer Sutton on 16th March the Clerk is advised to respond indicating that Cllr Rosser is interested in the position on the Governing Body of Gwaelod y Garth School.  Clerk to arrange
196
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Councillor
	Report
	Action Taken

	18.2.09
	Sheila Dafis
	Pot-hole on Heol Pant y Gored, Creigiau, half-way between the house known as Robin Hill and the bungalow known as Thornfield Bungalow, on the right-hand side (southern) side of the road.
	Email to C2C 18.2.09

	18.2.09
	Sheila Dafis
	No.2 Street Lamp in Llys Caradog, Creigiau, is inoperative and needs repairing.
	Email to C2C 18.2.09

	18.2.09
	Sheila Dafis
	Area of Tarmac on east-side of Heol Creigiau between the entrance to Tesco’s and the road narrowing at the junction with Station Road, directly opposite the bus-stop, is crumbling and breaking-up.
	Email to C2C 18.2.09

	18.2.09
	Sheila Dafis
	I have been advised that Jean James, 68 Parc y Coed, an invalid lady living in Creigiau uses her mobility scooter to go to Tesco’s.  Whilst negotiating the entrance from Heol Creigiau last week the kerb edging between the tarmac of the road and the tarmac at the front of the car park at Tesco’s is slightly uneven to the extent that the mobility scooter was tipped over and caused Mrs James to be thrown to the floor.  Clearly the kerb edging needs attention to prevent a reoccurrence.
	Email to C2C 18.2.09

	18.2.09
	Sheila Dafis
	The tarmaced footpath that runs from alongside 28 Parc y Coed and The Chestnuts to Heol Creigiau is uneven in places alongside the fence-line of 28 Parc y Coed to the extent that in wet weather large pools of water accumulate and I have received complaints from partially-sighted residents that they have to walk onto the grass to avoid the pools of water.  It is requested that the tarmac be evened out to prevent pooling. 
	Email to C2C 18.2.09

	18.2.09
	Gill Rees
	There is a large amount of rubbish at the entrances to fields off Heol Goch between Pentyrch and Gwaelod y Garth.
	CMO to check and clear if possible

	18.2.09
	Gill Rees
	There is a large amount of rubbish on the central reservation and the side of the A.470 between Taffs Well and Pontypridd.  In addition there is an large amount of rubbish along the A470 at the Coryton roundabout as well as the slip roads around the Coryton Roundabout.  I have seen rats there.
	Email to RCT and C2C 19.2.09

	19.2.09
	Sheila Dafis
	In addition to the report regarding the area of crumbling tarmac on Heol Creigiau there is also a further area of crumbling tarmac in the middle of the road in front of the entrance to Clos Darren Las.
	Email to C2C 19.2.09

	19.2.09
	Stuart Thomas
	The drains on the western side of Tynant Road between Parc Castell y Mynach and Tregarth Court, Creigiau are blocked and even the smallest amount of rain causes flooding.
	Email to C2C 19.2.09

	19.2.09
	Stuart Thomas
	The A.4119 Llantrisant Road is still covered in debris on its eastern boundary between Robin Hill, Creigiau and Star Lane, Capel Llanilltern.  The debris is still blocking drains and it is now a safety hazard for all motorists using the road.
	Email to CCC 19.2.09

	4.3.09
	Sheila Dafis
	On Heol Creigiau between Parc y Bryn, Creigiau and the Caesars Arms, on the eastern side of Heol Creigiau, are numerous pot-holes some of which are quite deep and likely to cause damage to vehicles using the road.
	Email to C2C 4.3.09

	4.3.09
	Sheila Dafis
	On Cardiff Road, Creigiau between Queen Charlotte Drive and Parc y Coed and close to the older houses on the corner there is a pot-hole in the middle of the road on the white line.
	Email to C2C 4.3.09

	4.3.09
	John Harrison
	I have received a complaint from a resident, Brian Rosser, regarding a lorry leaving Taffs Well Quarry on Heol Goch last week.  He is non-specific in detail but could you pass on the concerns of the resident to the Quarry Managers.
	Email to David Goodman 5.3.09

	9.3.09
	Gill Rees
	There is litter in the first entrance on the left as you go down Heol Goch from Pentyrch.
	CMO to be advised.

	9.3.09
	Gill Rees
	Very large sheet of polythene on the left hand side Ynys Roundabout as you enter from Main Road GYG .
	CMO to be advised.

	9.3.09
	Gill Rees
	I have identified some areas where spring bulbs could be planted later in the year:  

1. The area at the junction of Heol y Parc and Heol Pant y Gored.

2. The area around the mosaic at the corner of Mountain Road and High Corner

Are there any other area that could be identified by other Councillors?
	CMO to check

	9.3.09
	Gill Rees
	There is a pot-hole on Bronllwyn close to the Vet’s surgery in the middle of the road.
	Email to C2C

	11.3.09
	John Harrison
	Nasty hole appeared in roadway at corner into Maes y Sarn.     Looks as if we may be having another collapse similar to that opposite the Village Hall.
	Email to C2C

	12.3.09
	Lindsay Davies
	The regular users of the zigzag route from the river path across to Taffs Well say that leaves are still blocking drainage around the bottom area of the path and a combination of leaves and dampness on the steps down into the tunnel is making them hazardous.
	CMO Advised 13.3.09

	16.3.09
	Mike Jones
	The green cones outside the school in Pentyrch need WAG permission.  The Clerk should find out whether the school has the permission.  
[This matter was debated and the subsequent vote was 2 for and 8 against the proposal]
	No further action

	16.3.09
	Mike Jones
	Does the PCC have an equality/diversity policy?  [The Chairman advised Cllr Jones that one did exist].  Cllr Jones asked whether the public buildings used by the PCC for meetings were suitable for disabled access.  [The Chairman advised that this was an issue for the respective management committee.]
	No further action

	16.3.09
	Mike Jones
	Cllr Jones has asked CCC as to how many insurance claims had been made as a result of traffic humps since 2004.  CCC had replied that there had been 8 claims, 2 of which were in Pentyrch, and they had all been repudiated.  He had written to CCC requesting further details.
	For information

	16.3.09
	Stuart Thomas
	The entrance to Star Lane, Capel Llanilltern, has been re-surfaced but is already breaking up again.
	Clerk to arrange

	16.3.09
	Sheila Dafis
	I am impressed with the standard of the tarmacing outside Tesco’s, Creigiau.
	For information

	16.3.09
	Sheila Dafis
	I have received comments that the hedge at Little Mill, Tynant Road, Creigiau is causing scratches to cars.  Have any other Councillors received similar reports?  [Cllr McKay stated that he also had received reports.]
	Clerk to arrange

	16.3.09
	Eric Priday
	There are numerous pot-holes in the Pentyrch area, especially at Heol y Bryn/Bronllwyn and Church Road.
	Clerk to arrange

	16.3.09
	Eric Priday
	There are loose and uneven flagstones on the pavements at Lon y fro, Pantglas and Bronhaul, Pentyrch.
	Clerk to arrange

	16.3.09
	Eric Priday
	The stopcock cover outside 28 Heol y Pentre, Pentyrch has lifted and is dangerous.
	Clerk to arrange

	16.3.09
	Eric Priday
	There is a sponsored walk for Alzheimer’s starting from the PVH on the 5th April.
	For information

	16.3.09
	Sandie Rosser
	There are saplings on Patch Hill, GYG between Georgetown and the Garage that are bent over and need tidying up.
	Clerk to arrange

	16.3.09
	Sandie Rosser
	I will call in the office to view the planning application in respect of 30/32 Heol y Nant, GYG.
	No further action


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.25 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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